SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE REPORT

FROM THE STRATEGIC PLANNING MEETING HELD DECEMBER 10, 2018

Capital or Operating Budget ltems

For the Council meeting of December 13, 2018, the Committee recommends the following:

1.

10.

11.

12.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2020 budget process on options
to add another enclosed leash optional park.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2020 budget process on a plan
to address friction between dog owners and walkers on Dallas Rd. with the
consideration of protecting migratory birds and other wildlife.

That Council direct staff to report back in the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022 budgets for
options to increase food production on public land including increasing community
gardens in all neighbourhoods in the city and building urban food systems into our
parks operations.

That Council direct staff to report back in the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022 budgets for
options to increase the number of murals in public space and on private buildings to
make Victoria a City of Murals.

That Council direct staff to report back in the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022 budgets for
options to increase the number of public art installations in the city.

That Council direct the mayor to write to the Medical Health Officer and request that
he examine the health impacts of woodstoves and fireplaces.

That Council direct the Mayor to write to the Capital Regional District, copying the
Medical Health Officer, requesting amendments to permit designated smoking areas,
and stricter enforcement of the smoking bylaw.

That Council direct staff to inquire with the School District about opportunities to
create a lighted soccer pitch at Victoria High School.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2022 (2021) budget process on
the budget implications of replacing the two all-weather fields in the South West
corner of Beacon Hill Park with a lighted field and opportunities to re-naturalize the
area and alternately improving the field to the northeast corner of the park.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2022 budget on options for
lighting tennis courts in the City.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022
budgets on opportunities to expand public washrooms and drinking fountains, with a
priority in the north half of the city.

That Council direct staff to increase on-street and parkade parking for people with
disabilities on an ongoing basis and report to Council on a quarterly basis with the
net new number of spots added.
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13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

That Council direct staff to report back a part of the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022
budgets for opportunities to increase pollinator habitat on public and private lands.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2020, 2021 and 2022 budget
process with opportunities for daylighting streams.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2021 budget on options to add
an apiary in Beacon Hill Park or on other public lands.

That Council direct staff to report back to Council as part of the 2020 budget process
for options to expedite the transition of the City’s fleet to renewables.

That Council direct staff to report on climate implications and options for re-
naturalizing all the city’s garden beds between 2019 and 2022, with the exception of
Beacon Hill Park and the hanging basket program.

That Council direct staff to identify opportunities for opening undeveloped pedestrian
routes and bring these forward on a priority basis in the 2020, 2021 and 2022
budgets.

That Council direct staff to report back on the potential to incorporate into the 2020
capital budget the paving of the bike route through Bamfield Park to link with Selkirk.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2021 budget process on the
cost and potential cost-sharing opportunities with the CRD for lighting up the
Galloping Goose for safer evening travel.

That Council direct staff to identify missing sidewalks and opportunities for sidewalks
to be widened and bring these forward on a priority basis in the 2020, 2021 and 2022
budgets.

That Council direct staff to require bushes on private property to be cut back to the
sidewalk edge to enhance the pedestrian experience and to send out a reminder
about this with tax and/or utility bills.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2020, 2021 and 2022 budget on
options for increasing investments in festivals and community arts events.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2020 budget process on the
cost and other implications of joining the triangle at Mile Zero to Beacon Hill Park and
creating an additional safe crossing of Dallas to the park South of Beacon St.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022
budget on options to create more child friendly spaces downtown.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022
budget on options to create more dog friendly spaces downtown.

That Council direct staff to report back as part of the 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022
budget on options to create more greenspaces downtown.
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28. That Council instruct the City of Victoria Council appointee to communicate with
Greater Victoria Public Library to explore removing barriers and encouraging early
access by eliminating library fines and fees on children’s materials.

Special Committee of the Whole Report from the meeting held on December 7, 2018 Page | 3



